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October 6, 2009

Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319

27th Floor

2300 Yonge Street

Toronto ON M4P 1E4

Attention: Board Secretary
E-mail: boardsec@oeb.gov.on.ca

RE: EB-2009-0187

We have been advised that Enbridge Gas Distribution has filed an application with the Ontario Energy
Board for an order granting leave to construct approximately 16.7km of 16 inch diameter Extra High
Pressure steel pipeline connecting Enbridge’s Schomberg Gate Station at 4955 Lloydtown-Aurora Road
to York Energy Centre at 18781 Dufferin Street. We understand that the proposed pipeline will be located
along existing road, utility and/or right of ways.

A portion of the alignment is located in the road right of way in front of Kettleby Public School which is
located at 3286 Lloydtown-Aurora Road. Kettleby Public School has an enrolment of approximately 180
elementary students and the school's only access is from Lioydtown-Aurora Road. Ensuring student
safety and access to Kettleby Public School during construction and operation of the pipeline is the
Board's priority.

We understand Enbridge follows regulations set out by Canadian Standards Association in the design,
construction and operation of the proposed pipeline including extensive corrosion and leak prevention
programs that will be ongoing.

The York Region District School Board was not one of the parties on the Agency Contact List in the
Environmental Report prepared by Stantec and as a result, did not have the opportunity to comment on
the route selection process. We understand all affected landowners/residents will be notified in advance
of construction activity in their area and appropriate mitigation measures taken. Due to the location and
access of Kettleby Public School in relation to the proposed pipeline, maintaining safe student pedestrian
and school bus access during and after construction is requested by the Board. We will be happy to
provide any relevant information to Enbridge and its consultants to work towards ensuring student safety
and mitigate any issues with regards to maintaining access to Kettleby Public School during construction.

Yours truly,

'%t?m‘/

Marrager of Accommodation
Planning & Property Development

CC: Edwin Makkinga edwin.makkinga@enbridge.com
Ross Virgo ross.virgo@yrdsb.edu.on.ca
Fiona Allan fiona.allan@yrdsb.edu.on.ca
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